Stockton Sunday League © 2010

STOCKTON SUNDAY LEAGUE

F.A & Durham County F.A Charter Standard League

Secretary: Ken Clark 28 Leicester Road Norton Stockton on Tees TS20 2RB  Tel: (01642)  658298

MINUTES OF MEETING 4 August 2010

Held at Elm Tree Social Club

Present :  
P Mack  (Chairman), D Overton, G Hewitson, A Close, Jean Johnson, , J K Johnson, J Lambert, H Oliver, K Steele, G Eastick, K D Clark (Secretary)
Apologies :, ,  D Bradley, P Livingstone
The Chairman opened the meeting at 19-38 and welcomed all to the new season 2010 – 2011.  He asked all members present to give the best of order as there is a lot of information to be given out tonight.  He then handed over to the Secretary who read the minutes of the last meeting (28 April 10) and the members present agreed them and the Chairman signed them as a true record.   The League Secretary stated that in future the minutes would be on the website prior to the meeting to save having to read these out every month.
Secretaries Report – Matters Arising
No matters arising as the last meeting was the Annual General Meeting and the previous meeting was the April meeting and nothing hanging over from last season.

Charter Standard 

A first aid course was held on 21 July 2010 at Stockton Town F.C and by now all teams should have submitted their renewal application of their Charter Standard.  For those who have not submitted yet then at the next meeting Andy Brown (Durham County Football Association) and Jamie Pover (North Riding County Football Association) will be in attendance to go through the renewal process and give any updates on courses etc.
Secretaries Report & Correspondence   

Correspondence:

Letter Durham County Football Association re Personal Accident Insurance 

Secretaries Report

Firstly I must apologise as the League Handbook is not available tonight this was due to myself being away but more so on those teams that did not notify me of changes and I had to start ringing round when I came back therefore I was later submitting this to the printers than I had expected. 

The dates for next season’s meetings are all in the League Handbook; this is your official notice of all the meeting dates for season 2010 – 2011, these will also be put on the website.  However the next meeting is three weeks tonight on the 25 August 2010.

As we do not have the handbooks you can still get all the information you require from the website, as far as I am aware this is fully up to date.  Whilst on about the website you may have noticed that the league tables will now appear on the home page so as soon as you go to the website you will see these, currently has last season’s tables showing.

Once again please note a number of Teams have changed names, also some teams have changed grounds; please make sure you are aware of these.

Six teams have not returned their League Agreement Form as yet, this need’s to be submitted by 15 August 2010 if it has not been submitted then they will not be allowed to play the opening fixture and will be charged with an unplayed game.  Those teams who have not submitted there forms yet will find a new form in their envelope tonight please ensure that it is returned within the time scales.

I still require a number of Trophy Agreement forms for League Winners & Runners Up which need to have been returned to League Secretary by tonight, if not already done so can you please submit asap.

Please note all Teams must submit their registrations (at least 14 players) by Sunday 8 August 2010, these must be with the League Secretary before 5 p.m on that date, any received after this will not be allowed to play on the first Sunday of the season and will be dealt with by the Management Committee as per league rule.

Whilst on about registrations can I first thank those clubs who have submitted there’s and just to raise a couple of points from these, I did ask on the retained list that you only got the player to sign and not fill in the mother’s maiden name or place of birth, the only amendment should have been if change of address, I also asked if you would include their Stockton Sunday League registration number as you would be surprised how much time this saves myself.  Also on the registration forms ALL sections need to be completed, most were there was a couple without post codes and a few who had not printed their name in the Club Witness section and not included their position in the club, also there was a missing signature from one.  Also do not forget to include a stamped addressed envelope in order to return the registrations.

All I ask is that you check all details before you submit the forms and make sure you have signed it as well.  Also if a player is missing from the retained list then they need to fully complete a registration form and submit with only a £1 fee.

It has also been brought to my attention that players are signing the retained list and then signs a registration form for another club; firstly it is against league rules to sign for two different teams.  I will register the first one I get in as I do not know if they have signed elsewhere, if I get a second registration for the same player it will be rejected and the club concerned will be advised. 

Please remember that when you sign a player on the day (from week two (the form MUST be signed by a member of the opposing team) and must be submitted within 48 hours along with the Match Sheet unless submitting match details via the website.  However there is an important change here because of the players insurance for the Durham clubs, whereby if you sign a player on the day then you must submit details to League Secretary before 4 o’clock listing the players name, address and date of birth.  This can be done either by email, text or by leaving details on the ansaphone; the reason for this is so that the player concerned will then be covered by the insurance as I have to notify Durham County Football Association of any new signings straight away.  This also helps and means that I can add the player to the website as well on the Sunday and for those teams doing on-line match sheets the player should be available by Sunday evening.

The player’s registration slip MUST be back with the Team Secretary before the player can play again, however you can always check the website to see if the player has been registered, normally if there is a problem I would be in touch with team and advise them accordingly.  Again you need to make sure the form is fully completed before sending in.  It is your responsibility to make sure a player is eligible to sign before signing especially with match day registrations.

Whilst on about on-line Match returns if any other teams want to use this facility then please see me at the end of the meeting and I will get it sorted out for you.  I would like as many teams as possible to use this method as it allows others to see who is playing who is scoring etc as these can be easily viewed on the website.  Also we want all teams to be using on-line match return from the beginning of next season.

As you are aware there are new Match Sheet’s for the coming season therefore all old Match Sheet’s should be discarded as they will not be acceptable.  There is a little more required from Teams on a match day and when completing the forms this hopefully will lead to fewer errors and also less complaints re man of the match and unregistered players as both teams will need to exchange at the end of the game.  The changes will also mean that substitutes will have to be acknowledged as playing as quite a number of teams fail to mark on the match sheet that a substitutes has played, you will also have to note the time of substitutions and which player the substitute replaced.  Both teams need to nominate their opponents man of the match and not their own man of the match which I had a number of complaints about last season.  Therefore you need to nominate your opponents man of the match on the Match Sheet you hand over and also include eon your own sheet along with their nomination for man of the match.  You will then sign the Match Sheet that you submit as either the Home Team or the Away team and allocate a referee’s mark accordingly.  The numbers on the Match Sheet should correspond with the shirt number of the player, if you need to make a change cross out the number not used and write in the actual shirt number, this should be done prior to kick off.

As part of the Respect campaign and as a Charter Standard League ALL captains are expected to wear an armband denoting them as the captain, also whilst on about respect I have received a number of complaints from referees who have done pre-season games about the lack of respect and the verbal whingeing that goes with it.  As you are aware the Administration Fee has been increased this season to £10 so any caution or misconduct will carry this charge, therefore you had better speak to your players and draw their attention to the Code of Conduct that is part of your Charter Standard.  The same applies to officials and spectators, I have been told by the referees that they will not tolerate the amount of dissent and whingeing that has gone on so far in these pre-season games.

I also wish to bring to your attention league 13(C) which states where Assistant Referees are not appointed (this applies to the vast majority of games) each team shall provide a Club Assistant Referee, teams who fail to do so will be fined.  If it becomes a regular occurrence then that team will be asked to appear before the Management Committee.  The reason I bring this to your attention is because I have been watching a few pre-season games and teams are not doing this and when they appeal for a ball going out and is not given they get annoyed, if they helped then this would not occur.  The referee will report the matter on his report form if a team does not supply anybody to help with the line.

The results will be updated on the Internet and these should be available after 7 p.m on a Sunday, some will appear earlier as teams do the online match sheet.  The website will again be used to update information so you should check this first for any details such as team numbers or referee’s numbers. 

Match Reports will again be submitted to the Evening Gazette and the Northern Echo so I will be looking for reports once more, these need to be submitted to myself preferably by email by 6 p.m on a Tuesday for inclusion in the Gazette on a Thursday evening or the Northern Echo on a Saturday morning in the Local Heroes section. 

Durham County Football Association Handbooks are not available as yet, hopefully will have these for the next meeting in time for those teams involved in the opening round of the Durham Sunday Cup which is on the 5 September 2010, with the following round three weeks later, so fixtures for the 26 September 2010 are subject to that.

You will notice that you have the opening two weeks fixtures, you will receive September’s fixtures on the 25 August 2010 but they will be on the website once I have the Durham Sunday Cup draw and then fixtures for that date can be done.

Can I also bring to your attention that some teams are playing suspended players in friendly matches, this is not allowed, not only will the player be in more trouble so will you as a club, this will result in both you and the player being fined.  Most of these players are suspended for money owed to this league and if any are seen playing then they will be reported to the County F.A. 

On a lighter note Stockton Sunday League has a Facebook page and a number of people have already joined so this is another way you can keep up to date with what is happening.

Just to advise that I will put these notes on the website so if there is anything you need to re-check or not sure about you will be able to have another look, if you are still not sure about something then give me a ring.

Handbook Changes -   Handbook not available as yet – see website for changes.
TEAM OF THE MONTH  -  This will continue next season with a First Aid Kit as the main prize.
CUP DRAWS – The following cup draws were carried out the Ian Gorman Memorial Trophy Round’s One and Two plus the first round of the Stephen Wells Memorial Trophy these were supervised by Jes Lambert. 
REFEREES – Jes gave out some changes.
Harry Oliver went through the FIFA changes for the forthcoming season, not much for us to consider there were a couple of International Board Rule changes one concerning the penalty kick.  The League Secretary thanked Harry for his input.  Jes Lambert brought up about Darren Walker being advised not to referee on a Sunday the League Secretary to take the matter up with Durham County Football Association.
ROLL CALL –Three Team missing
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

There being no further business the Chairman reminded members that the next meeting is in three weeks time on the 25 August 2010, he then thanked all for attending and he closed the meeting at 20-26.

Signed: ...............................................................
Date:    25 August 2010
Minutes of Meeting held on 4August 2010


